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	REQUEST & OUR RESPONSE:  Compassion in Dying is a national charity. To ensure that we provide the right information to the people we support and to inform our policy work I am writing to kindly request the below information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

For context, we support people to make informed decisions, start honest conversations about death and dying with loved ones, and record and revisit their wishes whenever they want to. We also support healthcare professionals to discuss, record and implement advance care plans with a particular focus on Advance Decisions to Refuse Treatment, Advance Statements and Lasting Powers of Attorney for Health and Welfare. 

We receive over 4,000 contacts to our free nurse-led information line each year and are committed not just to supporting individuals to consider and record their treatment wishes, but to ensuring those wishes are known and respected when it matters most. The people we support consistently experience two particular challenges in hospital settings: 

1) Advance Decisions to Refuse Treatment not being followed 

2) Health and Welfare Attorneys being excluded from the decision-making process when someone lacks capacity 

These experiences, which we hear through our nurse-led information service, are also reflected in a recent Court of Protection case (AB, Re (ADRT: Validity and Applicability) [2025] EWCOP 20 (T3) (10 June 2025) which examined how Advance Decisions to Refuse Treatment should be acted upon by NHS Trusts. 

Link to judgment: https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcaselaw.nationalarchives.gov.uk%2Fewcop%2Ft3%2F2025%2F20&data=05%7C02%7Clpt.foi%40nhs.net%7C219f03124f7948a4ee6508ddd03f9052%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C1%7C638895693613771669%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C60000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f4pzk8VpsLI1TtqXYJmc%2FCy2SKhzVs5YrAXM2L%2Bi3NY%3D&reserved=0
OUR RESPONSE: Leicestershire Partnership NHS Trust promote staff’s awareness of Advance Decisions to Refuse Treatment, Advance Statements and Lasting Powers of Attorney for Health and Welfare through our Mental Capacity Act Policy and our training to staff via Safeguarding and Mental Capacity Act training.  

The policy is exempt from disclosure under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 as it is published on our website. This is an absolute exemption and there is no requirement that we consider the Public Interest Test when relying upon this exemption. Please use the following link: https://www.leicspart.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/Mental-Capacity-Act-2005-Policy-v9-Exp-March-2027.pdf 

The specific support to patients who are on end-of-life pathways are also considered in line with this policy and our End of Life Care Group.




